Tom Johnson (ASM-S)

Support and Facilities

1) Budget - Prepare by Jan. 1, 2009. Ultimately, it should be done prior to the setting a price for the course and it should be done for the Staff by the Training Committee and made part of the Annual Council Budget for the year to be held. Also budget related, based on food costs, I recommended to Council the price be raised to $250 on 1 Jan. for the 2009 course.
2) Staff Course fees should be based on cost of Food and Uniforming. SR 917 fees were $35 -$40 in excess of that. Recommend $135
3) That all Course related sales be handled through the Council Scout Shop and conducted by auxillairy staff person/s NOT the FQM Corps. OFS want the stuff and we should make it available at a profit to Council, but it should not involve Primary Course Staff. FMQ Staff of 3 will be sufficient if they do not have to worry about sales.
4) Most Course supplies have been placed in the W B store room stored in plastic containers corresponding to day of use. Inventory between old Staff and new Staff should be conducted before Spring.

5) Weather Rock should be a Week 2 activity only. No more sorry weather rocks.

6) Games on day 2 should be low tech. New Years noisemakers to ring in. Forget the electrical stuff.

7) Recommend the Flag Retirement Ceremony after the games.

8) Rethink getting OFS and their Stuff out of campsite on last day.

9) Highly recommend use of Gilwell Hall for Staff Area 2nd weekend.
Debrief on Chaplain’s Aid

1) Patrol Chaplain’s Aid should be an ongoing assignment. Some had only one, others rotated the position. Those that rotated lacked continuity and did not participate at the same level and the Day 5 service planning was done mostly by those with the ongoing assignment. If the Chaplain’s Aid serves as Patrol leader on day 5 or 6 it would not cause a PLC conflict.

2) I find myself personally conflicted with offering a special service for any one Religion. The Mass we did was special (for the Catholics), so are the others not special? Should we attempt to do a service for each religion represented in the course as they do at Jamboree? Or do we stay on message by only doing an Interfaith Service? While I appreciate the effort of our Catholic Staff persons and Father Adrian’s participation, I have to ask why we did not do the same for other denominations.

3) Continue providing the “Reverence” resource to the Chaplain’s Aids.

4) Continue using the Patrol Chaplains Aids to do Graces and Invocations after the Day 2 meeting.

5) Let’s make sure the invocations get on to the Matrix.

6) Schedule C A meeting at same time as PLC on Day 4 (11:30 am) to confirm arrangements for Day 5 Interfaith Service.
